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CANTEEN CLOSED 
  

THURSDAY 30TH 
AND 

FRIDAY 1ST JULY 
 

Please ensure you pack your 
child’s lunch and recess for 
the last two days of Term.  

 
THERE WILL BE NO FOOD 

AVAILABLE. 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
Monday, 27 June 2022 

From the Principal 
Welcome to the last week of Term 2. What an amazing 
and busy term it has been! I’m sure our students are 
looking forward to the school holidays next week. 
 
A huge thank you to Mrs Morison and her band of student 
and staff helpers for putting on yet another fantastic 
Junior Sports Carnival for our students. Lots of fun was 
had by all. If you see Mrs Morison around, give her a 
shout out as she gives her heart and soul into what she 
does, as do all our school staff, and we are lucky to have 
them all.  
 
On Friday, we are holding our annual Sports Presentation 
Assembly. During this assembly we will be acknowledging 
those students who have proudly achieved highly in their 
sporting endeavours this year. Keep an eye out on 
Facebook for some photos.  
 
A big thank you to Miss McKinnon for running our annual 
Student Leadership Day last week, for student leaders in 
the Maitland community. It was great to see our school 
leaders working cooperatively with students from other 
schools while focusing on improving their leadership skills. 
 
This Thursday, the Teacher's Federation has called a ‘stop 
work’. This means our school will have bare minimum 
supervision for our students on this day. It also means we 
won't open the Canteen, meaning there'll be no order 
availability or counter sales for both Thursday and Friday. 
Students who do attend school on Thursday will be placed 
together for supervisory purposes and regular classes will 
not occur.  
 
I would like to finish off with some much-awaited building 
news for our administration and offices construction. 
After unavoidable delays, it has finally gone to tender and 
it looks like we go to construction early in Term 3. I'll share 
more details when the start date is confirmed which will 
include operation changes, entry and exit changes and 
other pertinent information.  
 
Have a restful, safe and healthy break everyone and we'll 
see you all next term. 
 
Donna Stackman 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Calendar - Term 2 
Week 10 
Mon 27th – Friday 1st July NAIDOC WEEK 
Wednesday 29th June 10.30am NAIDOC dances 

3.00pm Community Cook Up 
with Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Island families 
Reports sent home 

Thursday 30th June TEACHER STRIKE –MINIMAL 
SUPERVISION AVAILABLE 
CANTEEN CLOSED 

Friday 1st July Sports Presentation Assembly 
NAIDOC Out of Uniform Day 
CANTEEN CLOSED 

School Calendar - Term 3  
Week 1 
Monday 18th July School Development Day 
Tuesday 19th July Students return to school 
Week 2 

Monday 25th July FINAL DATE FOR PAYMENT FOR 
STAGE 3 CANBERRA EXCURSION 

Week 3 

Friday 5th August Jeans for Genes Day 
Week 9 
Mon 12th – Thurs 15th Sept Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

Respect Responsibility Excellence 
Term 2 Week 10 

Newsletter 
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Contact Us 
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Edward Street, Tenambit, NSW, 2323 
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Stage 3 Chocolates  
We would like to say a big congratulations to Stage 3 in 
their fundraising efforts this year. 300 boxes of chocolates 
have gone out into our community. That is 18,000 
chocolate bars that have been sold! Congratulations!  
 
We are starting to wrap up this fundraiser and are asking 
for students to return their money and any unsold 
chocolate bars to the school so that we can finish up in 
Week 2 of Term 2. If you have any questions or concerns, 
please contact the office.  
 
NAIDOC Week Celebrations  
This week, our school will be celebrating NAIDOC week 
and would love to invite our families and community to 
join the celebrations. On Wednesday we would like to 
invite our community in at 10:30am to watch our students 
share some traditional dances that they have learned in 
our Kinnection and Cultural Groups.  
 
On Wednesday afternoon, we will be hosting our first 
"Community Cook Up" for our Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander families. We would love to see families share a 
dish that is special to them, and our school staff will be on 
the BBQ cooking up sausages to share. 
 
Friday will be an out of uniform day for all students and 
we would love to see students wearing the colours of the 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander flags.  
 
Friday will also be the day that we unveil our Mural 
project that all students will be contributing to throughout 
the week. With lots of activities in class and out, we are 
looking forward to a great celebration.  
 
Canteen News 
Coming up to the end of the term, we would like to let 
families know that the Canteen will be closed on 
Thursday 30th June and Friday 1st July for stocktake. 
Thanks to all of our families for your continued support 
this term.  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
Tuning in to Kids 
A reminder that expressions of interest for the Tuning in 
to Kids Program are due by Friday 1st July. We have had a 
great response so far and will be busy planning during the 
holidays for an early start in Term 3.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Oakvale Wildlife Park Excursion 
Last Wednesday our Kindergarten students enjoyed an 
amazing day at Oakvale Wildlife Park. To support our 
learning about life on the farm, students were able to get 
up close and personal with lambs and kids and were even 
able to have a turn at milking Buttercup the cow! As well 
as interacting with farm animals, our students had a tour 
around the park in a tractor, and met a range of native 
animals and reptiles. All of our teachers are very proud of 
how respectful and responsible our students were, both 
on the bus and throughout the day. Thank you to 
everyone who made the day so exciting and enjoyable! 
 
Mrs Butler, Mrs Kingdon, Mr Graham, Miss Rutherford 
and Miss Hamilton.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



PARENT REMINDER 
 

Final day for payment 
for the Stage 3 
excursion to 
Canberra is: 

 
MONDAY 25th JULY 

 
Please ensure the camp 

is paid in full by this 
date. 

K-2 Sports Carnival 
On Friday we held our K-2 Sports Carnival. We could not 
have asked for a nicer Winter morning to enjoy all of the 
fantastic activities Mrs Morison had planned. Students 
had an amazing time throwing chickens, bouncing 
basketballs, balancing eggs on spoons, jumping in sacks 
and so much more. All of our students participated with 
great enthusiasm, and it was great to see each team 
getting into the spirit by cheering each other on. The day 
could not have run as smoothly without the help of our 
Stage 3 leaders who carried out their responsibilities with 
equal enthusiasm. If you see Mrs Morison around the 
school in the next week, be sure to give her a big thank 
you for putting so much effort into organising such a fun 
and seamless event.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

New Learning! 
This week we are focusing on the learning that has been 
taking place in classrooms during spelling and phonics 
lessons. All our students from Kindergarten to Year 6 have 
been learning about how letters sometimes work alone or 
work together in a word, and are learning new ways to 
show this when writing a word.  
 
Phonics - Words are made of sounds (phonemes) and 
when we represent these sounds with a letter, this is 
called phonics. In many of our classrooms, what would 
have been known as a spelling lesson is now phonics, 
where students learn and practise hearing and 
representing the sounds in words with letters.  
 
Coding - When students write a word, they use symbols to 
show which letters are working together to represent 
each sound. In a word like chop, students underline the 
'ch' to show that it is a digraph and put a dot each under 
the 'o' and 'p' to show that each of these letters work 
alone. Try coding some simple words 
like 'fish', 'cake' and 'holidays' at home with your children! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Stage 2 and Stage 3 students enjoyed ‘Tech 
Day’ as their reward for reaching 2000 Tenners. 

Students were able to participate in a range of 
activities that enhanced and challenged their 
technological skills. Some of these activities 
were Ozobots, Minecraft, Scratch, Green 
screen film making, Just Dance and Kahoot!  

All students enjoyed sharing their creative 
ideas during these activities.  



COLLECTING STUDENTS FROM 
SCHOOL FOR APPOINTMENTS 

When picking your child up early from school for 
appointments, please aim to collect them before 

or after lunch/recess if possible.  

As students need to be paged during these times, 
they often do not hear the page from the office 

and it can take considerable time to locate them in 
the playground.   

Lunch runs from 11.15am to 11.55am 
Recess runs from 1.55pm to 2.25pm   

Thank you for your cooperation. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Kindergarten students  
With the colder weather upon us, sometimes the Kinder 
students may have accidents, so can parents please 
ensure that spare clothes and underwear are packed in 
their school bags in the event of this happening.  It then 
saves a call home to bring spare clothes up to the school.  
Thank you for your co-operation. 

 

 

 

 

From the Office 
If sending cash in with your child to make a payment at 
the office, please ensure you send the correct money as 
we do not carry a float. 
 
Our preferred payment option is via our online payment 
system on our website.  Please go to the Tenambit Public 
School website and click on the blue ‘Make a Payment’ tab 
along the top. 
 
Follow the instructions and enter your payment details 
etc.  Please note, you are not required to enter the 
student registration number. Contact the office if you 
need assistance or have any enquiries. Thank you. 
 
Please note when paying by EFTPOS at the school office, 
there is a minimum transaction amount of $10.00 due to 
fees charged to the school.   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
FRIDAY 1ST JULY  

 
OUT OF UNIFORM DAY 

 
COME DRESSED IN THE COLOURS 

 OF THE ABORIGINAL FLAG 
 

AND THE TORRES STRAIT 
ISLANDER FLAG 



 
 

 
 



 


